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St.Michaels Village Community Group  

Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 27 February  At London Beech @ 7.30 p.m.

Present:

  Ken Mulholland   Rob Solly   Sandra Sutters   Vic Cole  Andrew Bennett   

Trevor Bingham    Jean Curteis   David Curteis  Jacqui Colman  Rosemary Dayborn                         

Apologies:

Mike Dewdney  Lorna Mulholland  James Entwistle,  Liz Entwistle,  Marlene Cole,  Helena Norfield, Robert Maltby, Gladys Barnes.

Minutes of last meeting

Most items raised in last months minutes will be covered in this agenda.  Silver Surfing at The Crown was successful.  Minutes were agreed.

Finanaces 

Andrew reported that we currently have £2000.00 in the savings account and £1996.90 in the current account

Jubilee/ Shirley Bassey

Trevor has produced a poster for the event and will create the tickets.  Sandra has already sold about 120 places but needs to sell the remaining 80.  Ken will put the poster on the community website

Pole

Rob and Ken examined the pole and found it to be sound but in need of cleaning and weatherproofing.  Need to put a date in the diary for spring cleaning each year.

Quiz in conjunction with Village Hall - 12th May 2012

The Village Hall Committee are taking the lead in running the next quiz and suggested that the Community Group take the lead for the following one, provisional date September 8th.  Items for Community Group to do this time, are -posters for local shops, flyers (20) for inclusion with hall users invoices at end of March, advertising on the website and obtaining raffle prizes.  Rosemary has produced an 'Idiots guide' to running a quiz.

Hall Update

The Village Hall committee had joined Actiion for Community in Rural Kent.  They run a Hall Mark accreditiation scheme which has three levels.  The committee will be working toward level One.  A Premises Licence has been applied for.  Rob arranged for an application for a  grant from Aviva .  Closing date is 29th feb.

Toilets

At the last meeting at Town Hall about this matter, it was unanimous that the toilets should remain open.  Tenterden Town Council is in negotiations with Ashford Borough Council to take over the freeholds and running of the toilets at all three locations.

Website

St Michaels Community group new updated website with a new Village hall page,went live today. It is well worth a visit.  See www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Chalk Avenue

The Highways Services, Ashford has to have a fully documented estimate and plans of what we want to do on this piece of land, before they will issue the licence. Jean has done a great job on this and the estimated cost is £617.  This includes posts for the edge, railway sleepers to make a flower bed and planting of groundcover shrubs.    Jean will send in the application forms.

Flower Bed Surround.

Sandra found out the cost of a wrought iron surround for the flowerbed at the point would be £800.00 plus VAT.  This being a prohibitive amount she is going to find out what the cost of a wooden replacement from World of Water would be. Ken to check with Chris Walker regarding his offer to make  this item to find out timescale and his costing.

Tree for Jubilee

Trevor has sourced a granite marker with appropriate wording which will cost £750.00 + VAT.  We first need to ask permission to plant a tree in the Recreation Ground and to install the marker.  Jean to write to Town Council to obtain this permission

Village Notice Boards

Tenterden Town Council  will be replacing the current Notice Board and have quoted costing of £2000.00  As Jamie has obtained planning permission for two notice boards, it may be advantageous to have one for the council and one for all other village activities.  It was voted to do this, unless Tenterden are going to pay for all of it. Costings to be obtained

Christmas Tree

Rob, Mike and Rosemary inspected the offered Christmas Tree which is very large and magnificent, but cost of having a real tree every year must be taken into account.  Sandra to obtain cost of refurbishing the current tree with coloured lights, and decision on whether to keep this or to go for real tree to be made at future meeting.

There is a hole in the ground for the tree to sit in.

AOB

Vic suggested we ask Ashford borough council for a break down of their costings for running the toilets.  It was agreed to wait on this, as we do not want to upset any negotiations Tenterden town Council are making.

Jacqui asked who to talk to about the huge puddle which appears on the footpath by the Recreation Ground every time it rains.  Jean said it needs to be raised at a PACT meeting.

Jean said the request for extra signage to remind people of the new 30mph limit was not going to happen.  Highways are adamant that the street lamps are close enough together so there is no legal requirment for any extra signage.

Ken asked if anyone had any nominations for the Pride of Tenterden Civic Awards.  Sandra wants to nominate Barbara Pope for all the charity work she does and the length of time she has worked in the Cancer Charity Shop.  This was unanimously agreed.  Sandra to ask her permission to put her name forward.

Next meeting

Next meeting will be on Monday 2nd April at 7.30 at London Beech

